
School photos 
Don’t forget our school photos this Monday. They will look a little different this year as due to COVID-19 re-
strictions the classroom teachers and ES staff will not be in the class photos. Please send your children to school 
in their correct school uniform on Monday.  
 

Working Bee 
The working bee scheduled for this Saturday has been cancelled in light of the current COVID-19 restrictions.  
 

COVID-19  
Just a reminder that due to COVID-19 guidelines and Department recommendations we ask that you follow the 
points below: 
 

 Use the drive through or back carpark to drop off and pick up your children; 
 Contact the office on 57221326 if collecting your child early and we will bring them to the drive through; 
 Avoid coming onto the school grounds during school time wherever possible; 
 Students to bring their own drink bottle to school and not share food; 
 If unwell please stay home 
 

We thank you for you continued support in stopping the spread. 
 

School hours 
The school day at Appin Park Primary School for students is from 9:00-3:15. Staff are on duty in the yard from 
8:45 until 3:30. If your child arrives before 8:30 they are asked to come to the verandah at the office. From 8:30 
they are able to move onto the basketball courts. After school care is available for students who need extended 
care and supervision beyond the end of the end of the school day. 
 
Thank you to the families who have already brought back chocolate box money, we really appreciate your efforts 
in supporting our school. 

 

Hello Everyone,  
 

What a beautiful week of fine weather we are having. Students have certainly made 
the most of it organising themselves in big groups games at recess and lunchtime. 
Our grade 6 House Captains led an extra lunchtime game on the oval on Tuesday for 
F-6, with teams battling it out in a giant game of “steal the flag”. Lots of fun and 
laughter had by everyone who joined in.  
 

At assembly on Monday our School Captains reminded students of the importance in 
taking pride in our school. This included a conversation around rubbish being left 
around our yard and thinking about the types of packaging coming to school. In 
walking around the yard this week it is evident that our students have taken this 
reminder on board as the grounds were looking much tidier. Our student leaders also 
spoke about the use of appropriate language for school and reminded their peers that 
if a word or phrase they are about to use may cause someone else to feel bad, upset, 
offended or cranky, to choose a different word or walk away and take a break.  

Fiona Carson - Principal 

Save the Date 
 

 

August 
3 School Photos 
7 Barr Reserve 
19 Curriculum Day 
 

September 
1 Book Fair 
18 Last Day of Term 3 

30th July 2020  

Enrolments for              
2021 Foundation students  

now being taken 
 

Please contact the office on 5722 1326  
or visit our website for more information  

 

https://www.facebook.com/appinparkps/ 
http://www.appinparkps.vic.edu.au/ 

      appin.park.ps@education.vic.gov.au  

https://www.facebook.com/appinparkps/
http://www.appinparkps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:appin.park.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


This Week at Appin Park! 

Why did the chicken cross the playground?         
To get to the other slide! 



The Grade 3/4 students are learning about poetry.  These are a couple of their favourites. 

Ella Nelson 



Thank you to all our wonderful families for your support  

& understanding during this challenging time. 
 

Reminders for Students & Carers: 
 

 Students are to be dropped off and collected at one of the school entrances.  Please    
support this by moving on once you have said goodbye.   We ask that adults do not      
congregate around the school or enter the school grounds. 

 

 All students need to bring a drink bottle.  These can be refilled in the classroom.  Bubbler 
taps are turned off. 

 

 Students are not to bring any toys/sports equipment to school.  
 

 When students are late, we ask that you remind them to come to the office  on arrival.  
Please don’t come into the school with them.   

 

 For students needing to be collected early, please call the office when you  arrive at drive 
through.  Stay in your car and we will bring your child to you.   

 

 Please communicate with your child’s teacher via DoJo or email.   
 

 All students and staff will be undertaking regular hand hygiene and there will be increased 
cleaning throughout the day. 

 

 Please keep students home if they are feeling unwell.  We will be calling parents to collect 
any child who is not feeling well.   

 

 Please let us know if you or your child has a Covid-19 test and the results. 
 

 We have been advised by DET that students are not to share food.  This unfortunately 
means that students cannot bring cakes or other treats to celebrate their birthdays.  


